
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

CLEARCREEK TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES

Minutes of Regular Meeting

May 13, 2024

The Clearcreek Township Trustees met in regular session at 5:30 p.m. with the following members
present: Mr. Gabbard, Mr. Muterspaw, and Mr. Wade.

Mr. Wade opened the meeting and led in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mr. Wade called for Public Comment. No comments were noted.

Mr. Wade asked for a motion to suspend the regular meeting and start a Public Hearing on Resolution

5508 - A Resolution to approve/modify/deny the zone change request at 1555 E. State Route 73, parcel
number 05-25-400-028. The zone change request is from Non-Residential Planned Unit Development

"NR-PUC to Neighborhood Business Zone "B-1," and to dispense with the second reading. Mr.

Muterspaw so moved with Mr. Gabbard seconding the motion. Upon roll call the vote was as follows:
Mr. Muterspaw-yea, Mr. Gabbard-yea, and Mr. Wade-yea.

Mr. Palmer, Planning and Zoning Director, gave background information on the request. Mr. Palmer
acknowledged the applicant as being in the audience. Mr. Wade asked the owner/applicant, Mr. Brett
Scott, if he had comments for the record, which Mr. Scott declined.

Hearing no further questions, Mr. Wade asked for a motion to close the Public Hearing and resume
the Regular Meeting. Mr. Gabbard so moved with Mr. Muterspaw seconding the motion. Upon roll
call the vote was as follows: Mr. Gabbard-yea, Mr. Muterspaw-yea, and Mr. Wade-yea.

Mr. Wade asked for a motion to approve/modify/deny the rezoning request in Resolution 5508. Mr.
Muterspaw moved to approve the Resolution with Mr. Gabbard seconding the motion. Upon roll call
the vote was as follows: Mr. Muterspaw-yea, Mr. Gabbard-yea, and Mr. Wade-yea.

Mr. Carolus, Fiscal Officer, advised that Street Light bills for the last two years had risen significantly
resulting in a declining Street Light Assessment fund balance. Mr. Carolus proposed modifying the
quarterly interest transfers to include the Street Lighting Fund. The money in that fund belongs to the

assessed property owners and the interest accrued that would normally go to the General Fund could
be used in the Street Light Assessment fund to offset increasing street lighting assessment costs. Mr.

Wade asked if the General Fund would be paying for Street Light Assessments. Mr. Carolus and Mr.
Clark, Township Administrator, advised that while the interest would no longer be going into the
General Fund, it was more appropriate to use interest generated from the Street Lighting Fund than to
increase the one percent administration fee. After a short discussion between the Board and Mr.

Carolus, the Board indicated that Mr. Carolus could bring a Resolution to include adding the Street
Light Fund to the quarterly interest transfer resolution.

Mr. Wade read Resolution 5505 - A Resolution authorizing the sale of fire apparatus to the City of
Piqua, Ohio, dispensing with the second reading, and declaring an emergency. The reason for the
emergency being the need for Piqua to receive the apparatus at the earliest time permitted by law. Mr.
Steve Cox, Assistant Fire Chief, advised the Board the sale price was $250,000. Mr. Wade asked for
a motion to approve the Resolution. Mr. Gabbard so moved with Mr. Muterspaw seconding the
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